
a sanderson bellecci company 

June 10, 2024 

Washoe County Community Services Department 

1001 E. Ninth St., 
Reno, NV 89512 

To whom it may concern, 

This letter is to provide clarification for submitting a tentative map extension request for the 
Prado Ranch North tentative map (WTMl 8-002). The original decision date for the tentative 
map was September 12, 2018. The tentative map for this subdivision consists of 490 lots. Of the 
490 lots, 7 have been recorded. An extension is needed because finiher coordination (regarding 
sewer and flooding issues on Lemon Drive) with agencies such as RTC, City of Reno, and 
Washoe County is still needed. This has prevented fmiher recordation of final maps. Over the 
last 12 months there has been a concentrated effort in coordination with the City of Reno and 
Washoe County regarding sewer effluent and plans for expansion. There has also been an 
unfavorable economic climate and downturn in the housing market, along with an increase in 
construction costs and higher interest rates. The project was also approved before the pandemic, 
which caused a delay in progress for recordation and coordination. Due to these concerns, the 
project was not finished within the approved timeframe and a tentative map extension request is 
required. 

Sincerely, 
SUMMIT ENGINEE�NG CORPORATION 

ft� 
Sebastian De La Torre, P.E. 
Project Manager 
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